[image: New Village logo]                                                 Beautification Committee
                                                            March 6
                                                Council Conference Room
                                                            3:30 PM

Minutes:

· Call to Order:  Janet called the meeting to order at 3:30
Attendees:  Kevin Brewer, Janet Farrell, Brenda Harvey, Jane Hogeman, Dee Johnson, Peggy Johnson, Chris Jones, Mary Hall Koontz, Deirdre MacNeil, Tony Persico, Molly Rowell, Joanne Valdes

· Approval of Minutes – Mary Hall moved to accept the minutes and Dee seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.

· Budget 2022-2023 FY- Kevin noted that there were no new expenditures. Signage for the eclipse has not been paid yet. 

· Calendar – Kevin shared the calendar.

	Date
	Action
	People Involved

	April 24th 
Week
	Hanging baskets go back up 


	Matt Whitaker-Green Haven

	April 27th 
	Plant containers downtown

Plant stacked stone planters
	Pine Branch of Garden Club, Matt Whitaker-
Green Haven, Kevin

	April 24th week
	Plant Gateway signs
Prep flower beds for planting
	B&G staff

	May 1st week      
	Plant flowers in Tuft’s Park 

	B&G staff 

	May 2nd    
	Planting Day downtown 
	Pinehurst Garden Club/B&G staff



· Beautification Grant- 
New Applications: The Dogwood branch of the Pinehurst Garden Club will apply for a grant to improve the triangle area near the Women’s Exchange. 

Also, Brenda Harvey and Sara Copeland have written a grant for the Pinehurst Garden Club (Dogwood) area near the library.  The grant money will  be used to open up the area, remove some hedging, plant a new Natchez crepe and possibly add some up-lighting.  

· Old Business - 
Project Updates:
· Landscape Plan from McAdams (part of Downtown Amenity Plan) – Kevin reported that Downtown Landscape bids were received, and Green Haven was lowest bidder. Green Haven was awarded the contract.  There will probably be some adjustments to the plan so a possible change order will be discussed and put into effect. The time frame is to have plantings done by May 2 (Planting Day).

· Pinehurst South (Monticello) Landscape Improvements – Kevin noted that his project has been sent out for quotes and the hope is to get it done this month.

· 100 Ritter Road Improvements & Solar Eclipse Sign - 
Trail to eclipse monument was installed but the wrong material was used.  Correct material will be applied.  The monument sign has been ordered.  There is no estimate of the arrival time for the sign.  It must come from a company in Ohio.

· RR Trestle and hill clean-up -
  Jeff got the traffic control quotes and he has the painting quote in hand.  
   Now that he knows the full cost, he will schedule a meeting with the RR. 

· Proposed Wayfinding Signs – Jeff
Jeff will look for locations and quantities, will get quotes for the signs, and then place the order. The signs are custom made so it will take a while to receive them.

· Report from Business Guild – Kim – No report

· 40th Anniversary Gift from Pinehurst Garden Club –
 Joanne reported that the bench is going near the library part of the memorial
 garden as a gift from the Pinehurst Garden Club  to celebrate their 40th Anniversary .

· Warren H Manning Award Next Steps – Janet reported.
Kristen Bunton is working on preparations for the roll out of the Manning Award. The Village website has information about the old Award and needs updating. There needs to be clear guidelines for judging.  It is proposed that there could be three awards at most, with each being held for a month.   Brenda, Dee and Janet will work together on the project.  Hopefully, the Manning Awards will debut at the beginning of July.

           New Business –
Orders are now being taken for the Pinehurst Garden Club plant sale.  Plants can be picked up on April 23rd at Green Haven. 

                The committee offers a salute to all Garden Clubs that support our Village.

The Planting Guide is on the website.  Dee noted that it should be updated.  She also suggested   putting the Guide on the Beautification website and adding the Manning Award information to the Planting Guide.

Molly proposes the Beautification Committee sponsor some workshops.  Dee suggested partnering with other groups, perhaps the Sandhills Horticultural Society and Council of Garden Clubs.    Dee will invite Jan Hiltner to the discussion.  Other contacts suggested were  Susie Campbell on birds, and Kim Geddes on bees.  

· Comments from attendees.  none

· Motion to Adjourn.  Dee moved to adjourn the meeting and Tony seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 4:35.


· Meetings of BC are held the first Monday of the months indicated at 3:30 PM.  
· Meeting Dates 2023 – April 3, May 1, August 7, September 11, November 6, December 4.  No meetings in January, June or July


History, Charm, and Southern Hospitality
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